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Street to be Closed 
During Rally 

 

For the safety of rally 
attendees and general public 
the south section of Market 
Street will be closed during 
the rally run by Lockington & 
District Living Heritage 
Complex Inc on April 23 & 24. 
Entry from Pannoo Road will 
not be permitted. The 
Committee hope no one will 
be inconvenienced and will 
understand the safety aspect. 
Thank you. 

Beryl Marshall, Secretary 
Tel: 0428 862 353. 

 

ANZAC Day 
25-April-2022 

 

Local services for this year... 
 

Dusk Service, Nanneella 
6:00pm at Soldiers Memorial Hall. 

 

Dawn Service, Rochester 
6:00am at Rochester Cemetery. 

 

Gunfire Breakfast, Rochester 
6:30am following Dawn Service at Rochester Cemetery 

 

Lockington Commemorative March & Service 
Marchers to assemble at the Lions Park car park at 8.30am. 

March commences at 8:45am 
Service at 9:00am at Lockington Community Hall 

 
Rochester Commemorative 

March & Service 
Marchers to assemble in Mackay St, 

opposite the Shire Hall 
at 10.30am. 

March commences at 10:45am 
Service at 11:00am at RSL Hall 
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Lockington & District Living Heritage Complex 
Complex: 5486 2515 - Open Sunday’s 1pm to 4pm or by appointment 
President: Kevin “Jack” Oliver - Secretary: Beryl  Marshall 5486 2353 

Website: http//www.lockingtonvic.com.au 

Lockington Community News Inc. 
Contact and Publishing Details 

 

Website: www.lockingtonvic.com.au 
Email: lockynews@bigpond.com 
 

Typed Monday fortnightly, distributed the following Friday. 
Deadline: 10am on typing days, earlier if possible please. Leave items at 
our office at the Heritage Centre (through the slot).  We welcome news, 
reports and personal items, photos etc. sent in via email. Please try to 
limit file sizes to about 1000kb (1Mb). 
Tel/Fax: 5486 2515 Leave a message on answering machine if office is 
unattended. 
Postal: 2-10 Market Street, Lockington, 3563 
Editor: Alison Stewart     Ph: 0417 177 807 
Casual Advertisements - must be accompanied by name, address and 
telephone number (without this information the advert cannot be printed) 

Charges: Minimum 5.5cm x 5.5cm $8.50 incl GST (Locals), $12.50 (Non 
Locals). Contact our office re larger advertisements and prices. No charge 
for non profit organizations. 
Reports - a word count limit of approx. 500 words is sufficient for most 
reports, preference will be given to shorter reports. Due to space 
limitations your report may need to be edited. 
Letters to the Editor, articles and reports should be typed or printed, and 
must show the author’s name and contact details. We do not include 
controversial political issues or party policies unless we can give equal 
space to all parties or sides of the argument. (Contact details are for office 
use only and will only be published by request.) 
Articles printed in this paper are printed in good faith and in no way 
reflect the views held by the 'Locky News' voluntary workers. We 
reserve the right to reject items deemed to be unsuitable. Any 
malicious information will be forwarded to the Police.   
All news items will be put on website unless we’re advised not to. 

Hello again Everyone, 

We’ve been reading early newspaper reports about our district in 
1888.  In the middle of that year, before the drought had set in, a 
number of visitors to the area recorded their impressions.  Short of 
having photographs, their descriptions paint pictures to help us 
envisage just how it might have looked at that time.  The earliest was 
a correspondent to the Bendigo Advertiser on 5 May 1888.  He was 
visiting the area after an absence of six years and was “disagreeably 
surprised to note the changes for the worse that have taken place in 
the interval.  Where formerly there were settlers with their families 
upon nearly every 300-acre block, you now see only deserted 
habitations going to ruin.”  The “hamlet” of Terrick Terrick appeared 
deserted but for “Mr Davies and his family.”  The writer noted that “Mr 
Jewell” had “enlarged his borders considerably,” by having purchased 
several of the surrounding properties, and he also noted that “the old 
township of Mitiamo is now reduced to one hotel… the tradesmen 
having all removed to the new town at the railway station.”  Before 
returning to Bendigo via Elmore, the writer stayed overnight at Pine 
Grove, and was “pleased to find that the inhabitants are thriving … 
There are but few living on 320 acres, as most of the land is held in 
what may be called family groups.” 

Another visitor, this time to Milloo, recorded his impressions in the 
Leader, on 12 May 1888.  He described Milloo as being “one of the 
oldest settled parts of the Terricks district, and also one of the most 
populous and prosperous,” and he went on to name some of its 
“leading settlers … Messrs Scott, Hughes, Mitchell, Brereton, 
Hogarth, Orchard, Stein, Bray, Nankivell and Marwood.”  All had a 
large area of land under cultivation but in addition to this, Mr Hogarth 
had a successful dairying operation; Mr Mitchell went in for sheep 
breeding “and usually carries off quite a number of prizes at the 
surrounding shows,” and “Mr. Scott does a good deal of pig breeding, 
and his young swine are eagerly sought after throughout the entire 
district. He also pays a large amount of attention to his fruit garden, 
which is one of the very best in the district.” 

The next descriptive article appeared in the Weekly Times, on 23 
June 1888, and was written by a ‘Traveller’ who visited the parishes of 
Pannoobamawm and Bamawm, and found them to be very like the 
Goulburn Valley, with similar soil and the same kind of timber.  
Because the land was more productive, farms in these parishes were 
smaller than those out on the plains.  The ‘Traveller’ named Messrs. 
Francis, Bartrop, Chisholm, Piper, M'Dowall, and Milton as being 
among “oldest and best-known” of the local settlers.  He then went on 
to say that he did “not know of any places where more charming 
landscape views are to be obtained than around Pine Grove,” which 
place he next visited.  “Some of the leading settlers are Messrs 
Reigal, Bishop, Crawford, Chappell, Lamb, Yeoman, Cant, and 
Allan… Horse breeding is gone into enthusiastically around Pine 
Grove. Old Lord Clyde, the celebrated imported Clydesdale stallion, 

stood at Mr Crawford's homestead for some time.”  “Mr Reigal,” the 
‘Traveller’ said, was “generally looked to as one of the best authorities 
in the district on any and all subjects relating to farming.”  South-east 
of Pine Grove was Pannoomilloo, a parish closely resembling 
Bamawm, with successful farmers there including Messrs Raper, 
Cochrane, Yeoman, Davies and notably, Mr Todd, whose vines the 
‘Traveller’ said, had “done particularly well.”  Like the visitor from the 
Leader a month earlier, when he visited Milloo, the ‘Traveller’ noted 
how well Mr Mitchell had done with his Leicester sheep-breeding 
program, and he also remarked on Mr Scott’s fine orchard.  Other 
successful farmers at Milloo, named by the ‘Traveller’ were Messrs 
Hughes, Brereton, Thomas, Marwood, Lea and Orchard. 

A visitor from the Melbourne Advocate, in August 1888, was 
impressed with the “bustling little township” of Mitiamo, relocated 
since about 1883-4 to a site alongside the Kerang railway line.  His 
comments appear in the 25 August edition of the Advocate. “Though 
there are less than a hundred inhabitants in the township, yet the 
place presents a lively appearance that augurs well for its future 
prospects. The country around is entirely agricultural, and the 
prosperous condition of the township is but a reflex of the farming 
prospects. There is a neat wooden Catholic church at Mitiamo, 
dedicated to St.Thomas”.  The Pannoobamawm correspondent to 
the Kerang Times and Swan Hill Gazette was also impressed by 
Mitiamo in its new location, and recorded the following comments in 
the 14 August edition of that paper.  He “was surprised to see what 
strides this town is making. The station reserve has been planted with 
hardy trees, and will, in a few years, wear quite a cheery appearance. 
A new stationmaster's residence is being erected, and this, combined 
with the new station buildings, is quite an ornament to the town.”  

Though the 1887-88 harvest had been disappointing, the Terricks 
Plains had experienced a very acceptable “Autumn break” in early 
May 1888.  However, though some rain fell over the ensuing months, 
it was barely adequate.  On 26 July, the Pannoomilloo correspondent 
to the Bendigo Advertiser reported that conditions were exceedingly 
cold and wintry for the staging of the Diggora Ploughing Match on 21 
July, and the inclement weather had “materially affected the takings” 
for the day.  Along with those compliments for Mitiamo in the Kerang 
Times and Swan Hill Gazette on 14 August, (mentioned above), the 
Pannoobamawm correspondent reported that the crops there were 
“still very backward.”  We’ll have to hear about the remainder of the 
year next time. 

‘Bye until then, 

Marg O’Brien. 
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MEALS ON WHEELS 
 

 
 

Currently being delivered by 
Intereach Aged Care Services 

 
 
 
 
 
John 10 v 17 
 
Therefore MY Father loves Me, because I lay down My life that I may take 
it up again . 

Anglican Parish  

 

3rd & 10th April 
Rochester 9am - Lockington 11.15am. 

 

EASTER SERVICES 
14th April Maundy Thursday at Holy Trinity 7pm 

15th April Good Friday at St. Mary’s 10am 
17th April Easter Sunday at Holy Trinity 9am 

at St Mary’s 11.15am 

 

St James 
Community 

Church 
 

10am Sundays 
 

Photos courtesy: Noomlight Media by Vin 

Catholic 
Church 

 

St Canice's, Lockington 
1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 

8:00am Mass 
St Joseph's, Rochester 

Every Sunday - 10:00am Mass 
Sacred Heart, Elmore 

Every Saturday - Vigil 5.30 pm 
Easter Services 

Good Friday - Passion of 
Our Lord, 3 pm St 

Joseph's, Rochester. 

Holy Saturday - Vigil Mass 
7.30 pm OLSH Church, 

Elmore. 
Easter Sunday - 8 am 

Mass, St Canice's Church, 
Lockington; 10 am Mass 

and 12 noon Latin Mass, St 
Joseph's Church, 

Rochester. 

Contacts: 
Pastor Bill Cochrane 

0427 865474 
or Edwin Keele 5484 3117 

Enquiries: 

Jeff Millard ph 0477 944 964 

 

Northern Rivers 
Uniting Church 

Cluster 
 

Ϯ April 14 -  7.30pm at Bamawm 
“Maundy Thursday” 

Ϯ April 15 -  9.30am at Rochester “Good Friday” 
Ϯ April 15 - 11.00am at Elmore Anglican 

“Ecumenical Walk of Witness” 
Ϯ April 17 - 10.00am at Elmore only, 

not other UCA Churches. “Easter Day”. 
Ϯ April 24 – 10.00am at Tongala only for closure 

of the church. Bamawm UCA will not be open  
 

ZOOM connection is available at churches - 
except 17 April, and homes every week. 

The link is: 
 https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-6681-8761 

Password 22 
Via phone: 03 7018 2005. 

Meeting ID: 826 6681 8761# Password 22# 

Rev Brian Morgan 0419 933 938 or 
Graeme Haines 0427 862 355 

 
Elmore & Lockington 

Sewer Services 

 
Have you voted for your preferred option for the Lockington Sewer 
Services? 

Last Wednesday, 6
th
 April, 2022 Coliban Water held a meeting in Lockington. 

Coliban Water is now preparing the next Pricing Submission for 2023-
2028 and reviewing the town choice previously for septic tank cleaning. 

The two options we now have are:  

OPTION ONE:  Sewer Rebate: This rebate provides customers with a 
sewer rebate of $124 per annum. The rebate will be applied to the fixed 
Sewer Service Fee. Customers can continue to use their preferred septic 
tank contractor at their own cost. 

OPTION TWO:  Septic Tank Cleanout: This option offers customers a 
free clean out of their septic tank every three years at the cost of Coliban 
Water. Customers must use the contractor Coliban Water engages. 
Customers need to liaise with Coliban Water to arrange a time and date 
for the contractor to access their tank. Customers will continue to pay the 
normal sewer access charges. This is the Option Lockington currently has in 
place until 30 June 2023. 

(Most septic tanks you will find don’t need cleaning every three years but 
this depends on the size of your household.  (note added by Fay). 

If you haven’t had your septic tank cleaned out for free as yet, there is still 
time to do this before the 30

th
 June, 2023 under the original five year vote 

of 2018 – 2023. 

The $124 sewer rebate is not implemented until 1
st
 July 2023  

Customers with a sewer account in Lockington are eligible to vote for the 
option they prefer. The option with the most votes will be implemented for 
the town. 

You can vote on line  or return your Ballot Form received in the mail 
before 15

th
 April, 2022.   

On line https://connect.coliban.com.au/ps23/ballot     

Coliban Water is contactable on 1300 363 200 for any further information. 

Each sewer account is entitled to one vote. If you own more than one 
property you can submit a vote for each property. You can include 
multiple addresses on the one Ballot Form or submit a new ballot 
for each property. 

Coliban Water has not given much time to get your vote back to them so if 
you are going to vote it will have to be done asap. 

The meeting was poorly attended and I believe many did not get their 
notice of the meeting till after the event which is why I have submitted this 
article. The information I have put together comes from the information 
and papers given out at the meeting on the night of the meeting and sent 
in the mail to you. 

Submitted by Fay Haines. 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-6681-8761
https://connect.coliban.com.au/ps23/ballot


ISSUE #938 - April 15, 2022 

 

Page 4  



 

 

ISSUE #938– April 15, 2022 Page 5  

Garden Displays in Melbourne 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On Thursday 31st March, the bus trip began from 
Lockington District Business Centre to the Melbourne  
International Flower and Garden Show. With a stop in 
Rochester along the way to pick up more travellers, 
they were off to enjoy a visual display of gardens, 
workshops and luscious landscapes. A trailer also made 
the trip behind the bus for any larger purchases made 
on the day.  
 

 
Wheelchair tennis player and disability 
advocate Dylan Alcott also made a show 
debut designing a celebrity garden 
named “Tramlines” which was one a 
Celebrity Show Garden.  
 
It was a great day after a two year hiatus 
with everyone enjoying the different 
designs and gaining some inspiration for 
their own back yards. 
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FREE Design of Adverts & Flyers 

for Community Groups 
 

Do you have functions and/or events coming up? 

Would you like help with producing fliers/posters 
that grab peoples attention? 

Would you like help to promote your events via FaceBook? 

If so, then you need The Locky News! 

We provide ALL local Community Groups and Organisations 
with FREE flyer and advert design. 

If you are interested in using our free services, 
contact Alison via the Locky News email address: 

lockynews@bigpond.com 

 

Media Release 6 April 2022  
 

Prioritising Sustainability 

on World Health Day 2022  

 
Would you be surprised to learn that environmental 
sustainability is one of the Rochester and Elmore District 
Health Service’s (REDHS) priorities? 

“We recognise that implementing environmentally 
sustainable initiatives is one way for REDHS to secure 
our future,” REDHS Chief Executive Officer Karen Laing 
said. “We have taken this a step further by developing an 
Environmental Sustainability Plan which ensures we 
contribute to improved environmental health, and 
therefore the overall health of the local community. “It’s a 
commitment which holds us accountable as a responsible 
corporate citizen but, most importantly, recognises the 
connection between clean living and positive health and 
wellbeing,” she explained. 

April 7 is World Health Day; an annual celebration 
marking the anniversary of the founding of the World 
Health Organisation. Each year, a theme is selected to 
highlight a priority area of public health concern in the 
world; in 2022 the focus is “Our World, Our Health”. 

This theme was chosen to shine a spotlight on worldwide 
pollution, and an increasing incidence of diseases, 
particularly in light of the current pandemic. “We are proud 
to be taking a proactive approach to protecting and 
improving the environment at REDHS, and will continue to 
explore new and innovative ways to fulfil our obligations,” 
the CEO said. “It’s great to know that our approach at a 
local level is in alignment with the key health objectives 
globally,” she added. 

REDHS is moving to a greener vehicle fleet; the CEO is 
among the staff who drive a hybrid car. The organisation 
is also saving around 155 tonnes of greenhouse gases 
per year (the equivalent of taking 33 cars off the road) 
following the installation of a state-of-the-art solar 
photovoltaic system. The system comprises 375 solar 
panels across the REDHS roof space, and was installed 
at a cost of just over $250,000  

In addition, REDHS has undertaken a feasibility 
assessment of LED lighting on site, with a view to 
partnering with the Victorian Health Building Authority to 
develop a lighting upgrade proposal. 

Environmental sustainability was likewise at the forefront 
of planning and undertaking the current major 
redevelopment of the REDHS Aged Care facilities. These 
works have been as environmentally beneficial and 
sustainable as possible, with careful consideration given 
to the building fabric and materials, appropriate placement 
and use of windows and glazed doors, maximisation of 
shading and daylight and insulation used across the site.  

Smart building services such as automated sensor 
lighting and the capture and conservation of water will 
also continue to deliver environmental benefits.  
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What ANZAC Day Means To Me 
 

By Jenny Mustey 
 

For years I have been researching my family history and 
over the last 18 months I went a step further and 
completed a formal qualification, a Diploma in Family 
History. Prior to studying I had accumulated many 
records, documents and certificates, many of which were 
related to my ancestors serving in the two world wars.   
But there was one person in particular that I never knew 
about until I delved a bit deeper though the Families and 
War unit as part of the Diploma. I discovered Albert 
Ernest Sheldrick (who was my great-grandmothers 
sister’s son) had landed on Gallipoli on that fateful day 
and survived to tell the tale. Using a range of war records, 
Trove newspaper articles, websites and war diaries I was 
able to compile a picture of who Albert was and where he served. 

Albert was born in Melbourne in 1887 but soon became a 
country lad living in Colac and then moved to the Mallee 
to work on the railways as a Conductor. Albert was part of 
the Nhill/Eversley/Kaniva community and in August 1914, 
at the age of 27, he was one of the first to sign up to serve 
in WWI. He was given a local hero send off, first at the 
Fire Shed and then the town marched and cheered as 
they chaperoned Albert and other local enlistees to the 
railway station to see them board the train: bound for the 
Broadmeadows Training Camp. 

Like many men, Albert thought the war would be all over 
by Christmas so was surprised that it wasn’t until 
Christmas Day that he finally found himself on a ship 
heading to Egypt. After finally arriving at Port Said, Egypt 

he then spent time under the shadow of the Pyramids 
completing more training before heading off to Lemnos in 
April 1915. 

As Albert waited in one of the 200 vessels that left 
Lemnos on 24 April 1915, he would not have known he 
was about to be part of one of the most significant, difficult 
and confusing moments in World War One. He would not 
have known that as he and his fellow soldiers edged 
closer to the Gallipoli coastline that this fateful day will 
long be considered as a failure but also be forever 
commemorated for what was sacrificed by so many. 

By 8.30am on April 25, 1915 Albert had left the safety of 
his small vessel, made his way into a small barge, then 
row boat, then navigated the rocky beach with his heavy 
pack to be faced with rugged terrain, heavy shrapnel fire 
and hand-to-hand bayonet fighting against the Turkish 
19

th
 Division. Albert survived the landing but on the 

following day he was victim of bayonet combat which 
injured his left thumb, as well as being blasted by shellfire 
sending him over a ridge. His injuries were significant and 
he was taken on board the hospital ship ‘Itonious’ and 
admitted to the 17

th
 General Hospital in Alexandra. 

Albert recovered from his wound and returned to the front 
line on May 15, 1915 but only ten days after joining his 
battalion back at Gallipoli he become unwell with 
appendicitis and headed back to Egypt. He had his 
appendix removed on board the hospital ship but didn’t 
recover very well and took weeks to get over his 
operation. With significant ongoing health issues, he had 
to return to Melbourne and his time on the frontline 
was over. 

Albert was discharged from the A.I.F on 31 October 1915, 
spending more time in hospital on his return.  He did 
manage to attend Welcome Home festivities in Colac and 
Nhill, his parents, along with the communities who 
followed his service through the local papers, were proud 
of his service. 

Albert re-enlisted twice, firstly working as a Permanent 
Guard and then as a Base Records Clerk at the City 
Barracks until 1919. He went on to work for Melbourne 
City Council. In 1942 he passed away at the age of 55. 

This Anzac Day, I will be thinking of Albert and the person 
I got to ‘know’ through my research. I will be reflecting on 
his willingness to serve his country and his ordeal at 
Gallipoli and the ongoing health issues when he returned 
home. It will also be about the small communities such as 
ours that were so proud to see their boys sign up and 
then celebrate their return. But also, the communities so 
devastated when the newspapers listed the local men 
killed in action, the families who received the telegram 
stating the unbearable news and the memorials that listed 
their names forever more. 

I am happy to assist anyone who would like to research 
their ancestors who were involved in active service. 

This article is a summary of what I discovered, there was 
so much more to his story. 

Jenny Mustey receives 

$20 Locky Dollars for this article. 

It’s not too late to submit an article 

about what ANZAC Day means to you, 

for inclusion in our next issue. 
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COMMUNITY COMMUNITY HEALTH 
 

ACTION CLUB OF 
LOCKINGTON 

 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS: 
1st Wednesday - Dinner at Clubrooms 

3rd Wednesday - Activity 
 
 

 President: 
John Wright: 0409 259 723 

 

Secretary:  
Tommy Eade: 0417 899 806 

 

Cricket Nets & Sports Ovals.  
Indoor Netball, Basketball, Badminton & Tennis 

 

BAMAWM  
RECREATION RESERVE 

 

with Indoor Stadium 
 

available for hire day and night 
Rate $10 per hour plus $2 light coin meter 
Meeting & Social Rooms for Private Hire 

Ph: Leo Tonini  
54865320        0402788583 

LOCKINGTON RECREATION RESERVE 
 

For venue hire (including outside toilets) 
contact… Toni Hardess ph: 0409265529 

 
Venue hire prices are as follows: 

$100 for function room  
$140 for function room and kitchen. 

HEALTH 

Trading  
hours of  
Lockington  
Branch 
 
 
Monday,  
Tuesday &  
Wednesday  
10.00am - 2.00pm 
 
Thursday & Friday 
9.30am - 12 Noon,  
12.45pm - 4.00pm 
 

For more information  
please contact  

Lockington branch on 
5486 2304 

 

 

LOCKINGTON & DISTRICT  
BUSH NURSING CENTRE INC. 

Registered Number: A11551 
 

Caring for the Lockington Community 
MON - FRI    8.30am to 4.00pm  

(Lunchbreak 12.30-1.30) 
Phone 54862544 

to book an appointment 
 

Nursing Care & Pathology 
Doctor Tuesdays from 9.30am 

Allied Health services 

RETAIL 

 

DISTRICT SERVICE CLUB 

Serving Our Community 
 

Meets 2nd & 4th Wednesdays 
Lockington Heritage Complex 

 

President Lion: 

John Van Den Bosch 0417 999 144 

Secretary Lion: Marg Dowie 0427 795 576 

Treasurer : Phillip Cunnington 

 

LOCKINGTON  
COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  
 

Bookings Call 
Bev Brereton 5486 2331 

Or 0447 553 303 

Lockington 
District Family 

Landcare Group 

President 
John Wright 0409 259 723 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 

 

Meetings : 7:00 pm with meal at own cost 
At the Lockington Community Hotel 

on the first Thursday of even months 
(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

Ph 5483 7767  
or 0427 837767 

 

Sales of Honda & Suzuki motor-
cycles, Cox, Cub Cadet, Yardman 

and MTD mowers, Makocraft 
boats. 

Service of all makes and Models. 
116 Northern Highway Echuca 

Phone 54823329 

Highside Motorcycles,  
Mowers and Marine 

 

Tongala and District 
Memorial Aged Care 

Service Inc 
Incorporating  

RM McHale Hostel 
Koraleigh Nursing Home 

Deakin Village 
Memorial Drive Retirement Village 
For further information 
phone  03 58590800 

or email 
admin@tongalaagedcare.com.au 

 

 

177 Annesley Street, Echuca 
 

Free delivery service to Lockington 
Week days only 

Requests need to be made by 3 pm each day 
 

Phone 5480 6011 

or Fax 5480 2486 

mailto:admin@tongalaagedcare.com.au
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RETAIL RETAIL RETAIL 

 Servicing... 
Rochester, Elmore, 

Lockington,  
Echuca & Districts 

 

Ph Drew on 
0418558578   

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

Nampara Spit Roast 

& Catering. 
 
 
 

We work You Party 
We use china crockery & stainless 

steel cutlery 
 

Contact Steve – 0499 348 260 
Email 

namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au 
To discuss your next event 

 

 

BAMAWM  
FARM SERVICES 

 

 

(Trading as PA & ML Stanford) 
 

Rural Fencing 

Mini Bobcat Hire - Rotovating;  
Site Clearing; Post Hole Digging; 
Leveling; Shed Cleaning (calves)  
 

 

"Your Second Hand" 
Phone Phil Stanford  

0429 865 424 / 5486 5424 A/H 

Local Davey Pump dealer 

Pump repairs and sales 

Call Ged anytime 0400829797 

RURAL 

Lockington 
Community Hotel 
Co-operative Ltd 
1-3 Archibald St 

(Cnr Lockington Road) 
Lockington, VIC 3563 

For enquiries & bookings - Ph:03 5486 2501 
Drinks / Accommodation / Meals 

Kotta Panel Works 
For all Paint & Panel repairs 

for old and new vehicles 
Ph Rob : 0458 438 351 

Email : kottapanelworks@gmail.com 
Address : 2034 Echuca/Mitiamo Rd, 

Kotta, 3565, Victoria 
Specializing in Vehicle Restoration & Modification 

STONE’S 
DAIRY SERVICES 

  

10 Lockington Road 

 

Manager: Brett Stone 
 

Shop: 5486 2229 
Mobile: 0428 862 655 

 

Email: stonesdairyservice@outlook.com  
 

 * AMMTA Accredited Technician * Vats 
* Dairy Plant Installations * Machine Tests  
* Plant & Pump Services * Dairy Supplies 

 

Fri: 10am - 5pm (closed 12 to 1pm) 

Helen’s Takeaway 
11 Hopetoun Street, Lockington 

Ph 4408 7610 
Open 7 days 

Mon & Tues 9:00am - 6:30pm 
Wed & Thurs 9:00am - 7:30pm 

Fri & Sat 9:00am - 8:00pm 
Sun 4:00pm - 8:00pm 

 

Post Office 
Phone/Fax 5486 2419 

Open 9am - 6pm Mon to Fri 
9am to midday Saturdays 

For your fresh water requirements 
Delivering to Lockington and sur-

rounding districts 
 

Ph David Hann 
0448 878 210 

mailto:namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au
mailto:stonesdairyservice@outlook.com
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Funded from 
Parliamentary Budget 

Are you suffering from: 

Aches? Pains? Headaches? 
Stiff neck? Limb or joint pain? 

Sporting Injuries? 
 

Suitable for men, women, and children of all ages 
 

Bowen Therapy is a gentle relaxing way to achieve relief 
from the above and many other day to day issues we face.  

Working with the body’s natural ability to heal, 
Bowen Therapy stimulates muscles, tendons, ligaments, and nerves to 

help the body realign and repair itself. 
 

For more information or to make an appointment, please call, text or email 
 

Jon Watson 
0481 718 824 

jon.watson@rochesterbowen.com.au 
https://rochesterbowen.com.au/ 

 

Session lengths will vary depending on treatment on the day 
and detail of treatment plans developed with the client 
however will typically be less than 1 hour in duration 

 

Fee structure: 
Adults:                                    $70 per treatment 
Children and Concession:      $60 per treatment 

Servicing Rochester, Lockington and surrounding districts 

Certified in 

mailto:jon.watson@rochesterbowen.com.au
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Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 

 

By appointment only 
 

Ph:  1300 666 535 
Monday, 30th May 
11.30am – 12noon 

Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
Vaccines for children & adults, 

including flu vaccine 
 

Refer to Council website 
for more info. 

Well Womens Clinic 
 

Next visit date 
Tuesday 24th May 

 
For appts/enquiries 

ring 54862544 
 

Subject to change 
Re: Covid19 updates 

Justice of the Peace 
 
 

We volunteer our time in the 
community to witness documents 

 

A phone call to arrange a 
convenient time for this service 

would be appreciated. 
 
 

Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 
(Victoria) 

 

Paul Harrison 0436 306 388 
(N.S.W) 

Do you enjoy reading 
our FREE 

Locky News? 
 

Please keep in mind 
that it costs us 

$1 per paper to produce. 
 

Please drop a donation 
in one of our tins around town. 

 

 
DONATION TINS 

 

Business Centre 
Giddings 

Post Office 

 
 

ECHUCA 
CHEMIST 

 

 

Beauty Products - Vitamins - 
Prescriptions - Fragrances 

 
 
 

192 HARE STREET 
 

Phone: 5482 6666 

 
 

New 
 

Annual Advertiser  
 

Coming Soon  

 

Photo by… Vin Jarrod, Noomlight Media 

Venue available for hire… 
(weddings, parties, pretty much anything!) 

Hire of the main room plus the side room $100 
Hire of commercial kitchen $100 

plus refundable $100 bond 
Phone Sandra 0427 030 804 

Open Sundays 1 - 4 pm 
other times by appointment 

Phone “Jack” Oliver 0428 862 566 

 

Lockington & District 
Living Heritage Complex Inc. 

 

2-10 Market Street, Lockington 

Celebration of the life of 
Annice Jensen 

 

3/5/1928 – 20/8/21 
 

Family and friends are invited to an informal 
celebration of the life of Annice Jensen 

 

Date: Sunday, May 1
st

, 2022 
Time: 11:30am – 3:00pm 

Where: Lockington Footy Rooms 
 

A light luncheon will be provided. Beer, wine 
and soft drinks will be available. 

 

Love is not getting, but giving. 

It is sacrifice. 

And sacrifice is glorious! 
 

Marion Milner 
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RURAL               RURAL    RURAL 
 

Norm & Dot Moon  
Phone: 5486 5355 

 
 

 
 

Specialising in supply of fill and carting of- 
 Filling for Cow Lanes 
 Feed Pads 
 Gravel and Sand 
 Loam, Packing Sand and Scoria 
 

RESTDOWN ROAD, BAMAWM 

HUMBERT  
LANDFORMING 

Phone: 0428 106 132 
 

 Whole Farm Plans  

 Community Drains 

 Reuse Systems 

 NVIRP Assistance & Advice 

 GPS Surveys 

 Irrigation Development Costing 
 

Phone James Schroen  5486 2262  

Automated Livestock  
Feed Systems  

Sales, Service and Spares  

Grant Humbert  
0428 106 132  

www.briansruralfencing.com.au 

 

Phone: 5484 1094 
 
 

For all your fertiliser needs 
including gypsum, lime & 

10kg buckets – home gardener . 
 

Mixing Plant for individual blends 
 

BREAD MAKING FLOUR  

Mark “Bricka” Lyons 
 

For all your local 
Farm fencing 

And woolclassing needs 
 

 
Phone 

0427 862 590 

 
 
 
 

Daryl is servicing the Echuca, 
Lockington, Bamawm 
and Rochester Area 

Specialising in Fat and Store Cattle, 
Dairy and Export Heifer Sales 

 

Contact Daryl Collins 
on  0427 882 227 

 

For all your cattle ,sheep and 
pig cartage needs please call 

 

Davin Francis  
0429878993 

Contact: 
Brock Fletcher 

0429310335 
Dairy & Exports 

Alan Mitchell 
0427562590 

 
Servicing Echuca, Lockington, 

Bamawn & Rochester Area. 
 

Specialising in Fat & Store Cattle, 
Dairy & Export Heifer Sales. 

 

 

 Broadacre Spraying 
 Paddock Slashing 
 Wet Tractor Hire 

 

Call Matt on: 0488129498 
Or email 
mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com 

 

HAY CONTRACTING 

MOWING, RAKING, ROUND & SQUARE BALING 
 

PADDOCK MAINTENANCE 

DISC CHAINING, DISCING, SMUDGING 

 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com


 

 

ISSUE #938– April 15, 2022 Page 15  

RURAL          TRADE    TRADE 

DORMAN’S 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS P/L 

 
382 HIGH STREET, ECHUCA 

 

 ALL TYPES OF  

ELECTRICAL WORK 
 

 phone:     5482 4353 
 mobile:    0428 505 301 

 
Reg. Vic 1607, NSW 35190 

 

RC & HA KILSBY 
Master Builder 

 

Housing, Renovations & 
Additions 

 

Phone: 5486 2578 
Mobile: 0428 505 702 

 

  
MBAV 5488, RBP DB-U-9157 

ACN: 007 405 978 

 

Market Street Garage 
 

GENERAL 
SERVICING AND  
REPAIRS TO ALL 
MAKES OF CARS 

 

 PHONE CON PEPPAS 

0401 378 022 
 

28 Market Street Lockington
(300meters from 

the Heritage Complex) 

Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

TRADE 

 

 

King Excavation Services 
ABN 39 600 357 355 

 
MICK KING – 0418 507 031 

mickrking@bigpond.com 
LOCKINGTON 

 
5 Tonne 

Excavator 
with Buckets 
and Augers 

Peter Bongiovanni E 
OCKINGTON  
     NGINEERING   

 
 

Mechanical repairs to trucks, cars, 
tractors, machinery &  

Cummins Diesel Engines 
 

Spare Parts & 
Castrol Lubricants 

 
 

Phone: 5486 2215 
Mobile: 0408 511 829 

 

27 Pannoo Road Lockington 

Email:lockeng27@gmail.com 

L 

Supply and fit timber & aluminium 
• Windows     • Security Doors    
• Flyscreens • Shower Screens  
• Sliding Wardrobe Doors 
• Splash Backs 
• Residential Locksmithing 
 

Phone 0421 839 206 
Email:  rochyglass@gmail.com 

ROCHY GLASS 
 

Glass/Glazing/Mirrors 

Specialist in 
Livestock handling equipment 

 
 Hecton Products - Sheep Handling 
 Weighing & Shearing equipment 
 Stock Yards 
 Feeders 

 

0409 957 446 
www.richriverrural.com.au 

 

 

mailto:mickrking@bigpond.com
mailto:lockeng27@gmail.com
mailto:rochyglass@gmail.com.au
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Lockington Bowls Club 
 

Report:  April 4 
The women had enjoyable conditions for their 
weekly Social bowls on Tuesday. The name of the 
game was Pairs. At the completion of the two 

games of eight ends the winners were the in-form Kath Palmer 
and Annette Brereton (s) in a brilliant display of bowls.  
On Tuesday evening the final night of Sports/Barefoot bowls was 
held with a good roll up of bowlers. The club was pleased 
to welcome staff and supporters from one of our major sponsors, 
Auto-Barn - Echuca with manager Matt Newton. The games were 
played in good sporting fashion with plenty of fun and banter. In 
the final analysis there were four two game winners as John 
"Lefty" Wright and Cameron Muir (s) were declared the 
winners on 2 wins plus 19 shots 5 shots against on a countback 
from Ian Scurrah, Eileen Fullard, Steve Pavone (s) 2 wins +19 
shots and 6 against. Consolation prizes to Matt Newton - Peter 
Eade (s) 2 wins +5 and Ian Haines -  Anne Biddle (s) 2 wins +3 
shots. A very successful evening of bowls and Club President Ray 
Hanson thanked the sponsors Auto-Barn for their continued 
support. Matt Newton thanked the club for the evening and 
wished all a successful future in bowls.  
Over the 12 week series several highlights were noticed. One 
evening Peter Eade was in  blistering form to eliminate Lloyd 
Buchanan in a hard fought contest, while another player to 
watch is Peter "Eggsy" Egan who was just hitting his straps on the 
final night. The club wishes  to acknowledge the input from several 
members in making the Sports/Barefoot bowls night such a huge 
success. Denise Gilmore, Mary Thomas, Leanne McInnes, Bev 
Brereton organising the cards. Brian Kinnane, Russell Shawcross, 
Phillip Cunnington, Steve Peter and Ray Hanson for attending the 
barbeque each night. The Barman, Dave Thomas made sure 
everyone did not dehydrate. The club will now start the game of 
Scrounge on a Wednesday, starting at 1.00pm. Names to be 
listed prior to 12.45pm.  
On the local tournament circuit, several members travelled to 
Pyramid Hill for the (any combination) Open Fours. A splendid day 
of bowls, however the prizes eluded all.  
Club competitions are close to finalisation. In the Presidents 
Trophy 21 Up championship, Andrew Harris proved too strong for 
Dave Thomas to win 21-12. The 100 Up championship is close to 
the semi-final stage as Ray Hanson defeated Dave Thomas 100-
85. Bill Musgrove was in fine form to eliminate Graham Turner in a 
high standard game. Musgrove collected a possible ten points to 
end the match as Turner was left stranded on 99.  
The women 100 Up championship is underway with first round 
results showing that Kathi Maddison defeated Denise Gilmore in 
round one.  
The women will hold the annual Medley Fours tournament on 
Friday commencing at 10.00am. Contact Lorraine Appleby 0427 
802 569 or Annie Haines 5486 8220 for details. 
On Saturday the final of the Bendigo-Campaspe-Goldfields State 
Pennant championship was conducted at the Bendigo East 
Bowling Club. Our Campaspe Area champions Tongala, faced 
South Bendigo in the first round. Unfortunately the Tongala squad 
was missing four of their premiership players due to other 
commitments. However, the teams battled their way into the 
contest. South Bendigo was to prove that their Runner Up to 
Melbourne last year in the State Final at Moama was no fluke and 
they settled into their stride in the early stanza. Eventually running 
out winners 49-25. Tongala was not disgraced as time after time 
they had shot bowls only for the opposition to remove the shot 
bowl or reduce the count. South Bendigo then played the 
premiers of the Goldfields Area - Maryborough Highland Society 
to decide the title holders. This game was close to an exact replica 
of the match against Tongala as South Bendigo were able to 
surge out to an winnable lead after twenty ends of the 45 end 
contest. The winning score was South Bendigo 60-25. Best of 
bowling to South Bendigo as they head to Moama for the 
BowlsVic State Pennant Championships in May. 

Report:  April 11 
At the weekly Social bowls last Tuesday, the current crop of in-
form players starred. Kath Palmer, Anne Lowrie and Annette 
Brereton (s) shook off all comers to register a brilliant victory.   
On Saturday the star-studded rink of Brian Kinnane, Denise 
Gilmore, Ken Main and Leanne McInnes (s) travelled to the 
Trentham Bowling Club to contest the prestigious Avery Funeral 
Directors Mixed Fours Gold Letter event. At the completion of 
play, the team found their way into the winners circle after all 
performing brilliantly during the day. Kinnane felt at home, being 
the old stomping ground in that area. Congratulations.  
In the club competitions, the Presidents Trophy 21 Up is almost to 
the final stage. Andrew Harris defeated Neil Haines in the semi-
final to make the final. Steve Pavone defeated Ken Main while 
Ray Hanson outlasted a persistent Phillip Cunnington. Pavone 
and Hanson will meet to decide the other finalist. The 100 Up 
championship is in a similar position. Bill Musgrove defeated 
Geoiff Shawcross, John Fisher defeated Phillip Cunnington while 
Steve Pavone was too consistent for Ken Main. Ray Hanson is to 
meet Brian Kinnane.  
In the women's 100 Up championship Sue Harris defeated 
Pauline Humbert, Annette Brereton proved too strong for Kath 
Palmer. Leanne McInnes received a walk-over from Lorraine 
Appleby due to illness.  
Last Wednesday the club hosted the Consolation Fours event in 
the Country Week Carnival. Seventy-two bowlers graced the 
green, representing many clubs throughout the State. The women 
provided the standard of perfection meals during the day. 
Congratulations to the organising Committee for a splendid effort 
during the week of high standard bowling. There was much high 
praise for the presentation of the greens at the respective clubs. 
Two of our members Pauline Humbert and Bev Brereton were 
involved on the Committee. 
The weekly Friday evening barbeque and practice session 
was well attended with Bev Brereton winning the rolling 
lucky members draw.  
The tournament scheduled for last Friday was cancelled.  
The club will hold the annual Break-up Presentation night on 
Thursday 12th May for a 6.30pm start and 7.00pm meal. Names 
to be listed for catering purposes.  
On the weekend the Bowls Vic Regional Sides championship was 
held at the Echuca and Moama Bowling Clubs. Supporters were 
treated to an excellent display of bowling over the three days of 
competition. The Bendigo-Campaspe-Goldfields Region was well 
represented with both the Men and Women, both in contention 
right up until the final game of the preliminary rounds. Playing at 
Echuca on Sunday morning, both squads were to play Yarra in 
the final round and had to win to secure a spot in the finals. With 
only one loss to both teams, the stage was set for a big finish. The 
women settled into the match with plenty of enthusiasm and 
managed to outplay the opposition for most of the game. 
However, in the dying seconds of the match Yarra produced 
soem amazing bowls to steal the game by one shot. However our 
BCG team were able to make the final on percentage and shots 
up. Unfortunately the men were unable to defeat Yarra and lost 30
-34 in a classic match with two rinks up and finished third on the 
table. Both of our Campaspe Area bowlers Brad Campbell 
(Moama) and Brad Tinning (Tongala) were prominent in their 
respective Lead roles.  
The women then journeyed over the river to Moama for the final 
against Northern Gateways. The opposition proved too consistent 
and played some unreal bowls at times to win the final 43-32. 
Results: Susan Howes won 12-11; Lee Harris lost 5-17 while 
Mary-Ann Spizer drew 15 all. 
Local bowlers performed well over the duration of the competition. 
Marilyn Stephenson, Mary-Ann Spizer, Karen Evans, Pam 
Limbrick, Cassanrdra Millerick and Leica Roney, should be really 
proud of their efforts.  
In the Men's section Northern Gateways scooped the double as 
they defeated Yarra 42-35 in an entertaining game of bowls. 
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Country Bowls Carnival  
Consolation at Lockington 

On Wednesday 6
th
 April, Lockington Ladies Bowling Club 

hosted the Country Bowls Carnival Consolation event. 
There were 18 teams taking part from Clifton Springs, 
Ouyen, Montmorency, Heyfield, Mornington, Moama, 
Echuca, City Oval, Monbulk, Corowa Civic, City Memorial, 
Howitt Park, Meeniyan, Buninyong, Rochester, 
Lockington, Phillip Island, Hampton, Highton, Queenscliff, 
Webbcona, Whittlesea, Mildura, Benalla and Yarra 
Junction. 
 

The eventual winners were Montmorency with 3 wins from 
Meeniyan on 2 wins and a draw. The consolation prize 
was won by a composite team on a countback from 
Monbulk, Ouyen, Mornington and another 
consolation team. 
 

The day was a great success.      

Runners Up:  Meeniyan 

Winners:  Montmorency 

 

 

Country Carnival Consolidation 

 
Lockington Golf Club Report 

 
MONDAY 11

TH
 APRIL 2022 

 
 
02/04 

The 2022 Lockington Golf Club season kicked off ith a 4-
person ambrose event, a very social, casual and fun way 
to get back into the swing of golf. 

The course was in terrific nick thanks to the hard work 
done by members.  A delicious afternoon tea was enjoyed 
by all afterwards. 

The day’s event was generously sponsored by Mark   
Lyons Fencing and saw a good field of 34 golfers, with 
visitors from Bamawm, Mitiamo, Neangar Park and 
Elmhurst, as well as some social golfers. 

Winners on the day were the team of Jacob Johnstone, 
Jackson Gray, Matt Higgins and Jimmy Hodgens with a 
super score of 64-10-54.  Runners-up were Paul       
Condliffe, Stuart Newton, Grant Humbert and Darren 
Carnie with 62-4.875-57.125, their 8-under score of 62 
was the best scratch score returned on the day.  

Ball comp for the next best scores: Sue & Andrew Harris, 
Pauline & Kevin Humbert 60.5; Kathy & Rick Connors, 
Terry Thomas, Mark Lyons 60.625. 

Nearest the pins: 3
rd

 – Kathy Connors, Grant Humbert; 7
th
 

– Annette Brereton, Terry Thomas; 16
th
 – Kathy    

Connors, Kevin Humbert; 17
th
 – Phyll Macfarlane, Trav 

Mancer; 2
nd

 shot 18
th
 for the 8-pack smack – Stuart  

Newton.  Long Drive 15
th
 – Annette Brereton; Grant  

Humbert (0-18), Ron Dixon (19-36). 

08/04 

The Locky women had their first play-day for the season, 
a 3-person drop out ambrose.  In a very close finish with 3 
teams separated by only one shot, the best score of 45-
20-25 was returned by Sherryl Jones, Sue Harris and 
Helen Hayes.  Next best were Marg Eade, Phyll 
Macfarlane and Annette Brereton with 48-22.25-25.75. 

 

09/04 

Saturday’s stableford round was for the Privilege Cup, 
with good weather and a challenging course.  Four 
players returned 34 points, with the Cup going to Tom 
Scurrah on a countback, thanks to his excellent inward 9 
of 21 points. 

Andy Harris, Mark Lyons and Will Hardess also returned 
34 points, with Will’s 3 putts on the last hole ultimately 
proving very costly. 

Nearest the pins: 17
th
 – Grant Humbert; 2

nd
 shot 5

th
 – Trav 

Mancer (A), Mark Lyons (B); 2
nd

 shot 18
th
 for the 6-pack 

smack – Grant Humbert.  Spike’s Longest Dive on the 10
th
 

– Trav Mancer (A), Jeff Carnie (B), Tom Scurrah (C).  
Neither the Echuca CIH eagles nest on the 3

rd
, nor 

Captain Bricka’s yardstick on the 16
th
 was won. 

Upcoming events:  

Thursday 14
th

 April – Stableford.  Duty: Annette 
Brereton, Phyll Macfarlane. 

Saturday 16
th

 April – Stroke – Monthly 
Medal.  Duty: Andrew Harris, Ian Maddison  
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Volunteering 
 
Every small community needs volunteers, and this can 
be in the form of anything from Presidents, Treasurers 
and Secretaries to bbq cooks and gardeners. 
The trick is to see where you fit. 
 
Some good questions to ask yourself are… 

 What skills do I have? 

 What skills would I like to build on? 

 What are my interests? 

 Which organisations need help? 

 What skills are needed? 

 
The Lockington community has a history of being very 
proactive, but that doesn’t happen without volunteers. 
 
Please, if you’re not involved with a local group, find one 
that suits you, your skills and interests, and stick your 
hand up to pitch in and help our community to thrive. 

Alison Stewart (Editor) 

 

If Not, Why Not? 
 
 

Are you involved in a community group? 
 

Does your group share news 
via The Locky News? 

 
Please be sure to appoint a publicity officer, and get 
them to send us items for the paper.   
 
We have many readers who love reading about the local 
families and their sporting and community achievements. 
 
This is the best and FREE local publicity your community 
group will ever get! 

 

Life Membership 

From The 

Lockington Bamawm United 

Lawn Tennis Club Inc. 

 
Life membership is an honour bestowed on an 
individual member whose exceptional, loyal and 
outstanding service and contribution has provided 
measurable benefit to the club over an extended 
period of time.  
 
Faye Bail and Grant Humbert are worthy recipients 
of life membership of the Lockington Bamawm 
United Lawn Tennis Club. 
 
Faye started playing tennis at the age of 10. She 
has been Secretary and President of her home club 
for many years and President of the Association for 
2 years. Faye has organised tennis tournaments, 
attended working bees and helped with Deb balls over the years. She also coached junior tennis when her children 
started playing. Over the last 50 years Faye has enjoyed playing Country week tennis on many occasions and 
made many lasting friendship with those she has meet from a variety of tennis competitions.  
 
Grant Humbert started playing in the Under 13’s. He is the current Club President and a delegate for the Association. 
He has worked tirelessly around the club and is the court curator (watering, fertilizing, weeding, mowing and lining 
courts). He also assists with the organising of tournaments, attends working bees and is the person you call when 
something goes wrong! Grant has also enjoyed playing tennis in a variety of different tennis competitions and making 
new friendships over the years. 
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Well... Season 2021 was certainly an indifferent one, one 
that we won't forget in a hurry! Let's hope that this 2022 
season is one where we can put all of this Covid 19 
business in the past and get through a season without too 
many hiccups! 

 

Our President: 

For those of you who are new to our club, I'd like to 
introduce you to our 'Top Cat' Andrew 'Cocko' 
Cochrane .A dedicated supporter of LBUFNC since he 
was little, Cocko stepped into the club President role in 
2021 after taking over from Colin Bacon. Cocko has been 
a player, premiership coach & club committee member for 
more years than he will admit. He has a friendly face and 
always willing to have a chat, especially about LBUFNC 
(and his beloved Melbourne Demons), so please 
introduce yourself.  

A message from Cocko: 

Welcome to the 2022 season for LBUFNC. 

Well season 2022 is upon us and after one cancelled 
season and the indifferent one of 2021, which saw us 
finish on top undefeated - only to have the season shut 
down come finals. Here's hoping for an uninterrupted one 
this year. 

It's great to see the Jessie Hardess and Brodie Collins 
back in charge of the senior teams, along with a few 
others in the coaching ranks as well as plenty of new 
faces in all grades across both formats. 

Off field there has been a couple of changes in the 
executive committee with Shellyn, Stacey and Roo 
stepping down from their respective roles. Thank you for 
all your hard work and dedication over your time on the 
committee, it is much appreciated. 

I'd like to welcome and thank Bree, Carly, Greg, 
Mandy and of course Scoop for all stepping up into 
new roles at the club. Hopefully things will be plain 
sailing for all those involved . 

And of course we must thank all our sponsors for all your 
support in previous years and the year going forward. As 
with all local sporting clubs, their generosity is always 
appreciated and does not go unnoticed.  

 

As for the league, the major change from last year, the 
U/17's competition going to U/18's has been given the 
green light again, as well as our U/12s and U/14s will be 
changed to U/13s and U/15s in the junior football. The D 
Primary netball has changed into a competitive grade this 
year and will be changed to U/13s as well. 

On the recruiting front we have been able to sign a few 
names to the club, both netball and football, which is 
really exciting.  

To all footballers, netballers and families, I wish you have 
an enjoyable time at the Cattery - fingers crossed with a 
few wins on the board as well.  

Please contact us if there is anything we can do to help. 

There is still plenty of things happening behind the scenes 
and still some roles that need to be filled, so if you're 
interested in helping the club in anyway please let get in 
touch. Many hands make light work. 

Moving onto round 1, we are on the road to White Hills 
which has proven to be a grudge match of late and no 
doubt this one won't be any different.  

Go Cats! 

Cocko.  

 

Our Club Executives: (the brains behind the scenes) 

Any questions please feel free to have a chat with any of 
these smiling faces, you will always find one of them 
floating about who will be happy to help.  

 
Back L - R: 

President: Andrew Cochrane, 
Football Operations Manager: Jared Ireland, 

Vice President: Timothy "Scoop" Livsey, 
Junior Vice President: Greg Brentnall. 

 
Front L - R: 

Treasurer: Carly Brownlow, 
Secretary: Breeannah Priestley, 

Netball Operations Manager: Amanda Walker. 

Season 2022 Club News 
 

Staying United - On and Off the Field  
 

Welcome to Season 2022! 
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Meet our coaches: 

It's with great excitement I introduce our coaches for 
Season 2022 for those who have not yet seen the 
announcements on our Facebook page. 

 

Football: 

Seniors: Brodie Collins (coach), Jesse Collins ( Assistant) 

After a disappointing end to the 2021 season that didn't 
allow for the seniors boys to play in the finals, LBU are 
excited to have Brodie back on board for season 2022 to 
take it one step further from the minor premiership. Brodie 
returned to the club in 2020-2021 where he played all his 
junior football which included a season with the Bendigo 
Pioneers and a senior 2011 premiership. His experience 
playing at a higher level and his natural leadership skills 
have shown his capabilities in leading our playing group. 
We look forward to what season 2022 brings. 

Reserves: Fraser Monahan, Matthew Hinks and Joe 
"Spadge" Holloway (Co-Coaches) 

Although these three are stepping up to be first time 
coaches in season 2022, Enthusiasm and passion for this 
club and the game will not be underestimated in this 
group. All three have previously and currently playing for 
this great club, including previous Best and Fairest 
winners in the mix. Their experience and knowledge will 
be a valuable asset to the reserves playing group.  

Pictured L - R: 

Jesse Collins, Brodie Collins, Fraser Monahan, 

Joe "Spadge" Holloway, Matthew Hinks.  

Under 18's: Gary "Spike" Milligan 

Steeping up from coaching the U/16s team - the 
Wanderers, Spike has had plenty of experience on the 
field and off. Our U/18s will be in good hands with many of 
the players knowing him from last year.  A little snippet of 
Gary's football career kicks off having played senior footy 
for Dandenong in VFA 1986 - 1994. Vice captain 1992-
1994. Runner up Liston Trophy winner 1991. Captain 
Coach of Sale 95-96 & Captain Coach of Bayswater 1997
-2001. Gary won Eastern Football League Seniors B&F 
1997. Representative of Victorian Country team as a 
player 1995 & 1996. He made the All Australian Country 
team 1996. Vice Captain of Victorian Metro team 1998. 
Coach of Victorian Metropolitan team 2000. Team of 
Century member Dandenong Football Club & Team of 
Century member Bayswater 
Football Club. Retired at the end 
of the 2001 season. With the 
move to Lockington in July 2002, 
Gary played one year of Reserves 
for LBUFNC in 2003. He was the 
Auskick coordinator Lockington 
2011 - 2013, Coach of Juniors -
  Rochester U10 2015-16, 
Rochester U12 2017 - 2019.  He 
was renowned as a great 
Ruckman & mark, as well as he 
never took a backwards step as a 
player.  

 

Pictured : U/18s Coach - Gary "Spike" Milligan 

 

Under 15's: Corey Mitchell 

Under 13's: Small McIntyre 

With hundreds of games between these two coaches to 
LBUFNC combined our up and coming star footballers are 
surrounded by a wealth of knowledge and we cannot wait 
to watch them take the field!  

 

Pictured L - R: 

Stephen "Small" 
McIntyre 

and Corey Mitchell. 
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Netball: 

A Grade & A Reserve (A Squad): Jess Hardess  

Assistant Coach: Vanessa Byrnes Smith 

A Locky local, Jess started playing with LBU in 2007 in D 
Primary and continued all her juniors. While in U17's Jess 
played some senior games. 2013 was her first full season 
of playing seniors in A Reserve, managing to take home 
not just the club best & fairest but the league as well! Jess 
went onto playing A Grade in 2014 & 2015 while studying 
at university in Melbourne and coming home on weekends 
to umpire which she is very passionate about. Jess won 
league rising star award in 2015. She also played in the 
league squad team from 2010-2014. Her time at LBU until 
last year ended due to university and saw her playing in 
Melbourne at Eltham and South Yarra. We are very 
excited to have Jess back again this season as a playing 
coach and look forward to what she has in store with this 
groups of girls in an exciting season ahead. 

B Grade and B Reserve Coach:  Emma Clark 

Assistant Coach for B Squad: Amber Sullivan 

Emma comes to us again after playing for the Cats in 
2007-2013, during this time she had coached both B 
Grade and A Reserve. During her time away from the 
club, she has honed her skills as a coaches and had her 
two beautiful boys, Alby and Franky. Amber is a new face 
to LBUFNC but has plenty of netballing experience to 
impart on our budding goalers. 

17 & Under: Rachael Major 

Assistant Coach: Michelle "Shelby" Stone 

Rachel started her netball career with LBU in 1996 and 
went on to play 200 games. Rachel was involved in 
coaching and served on the committee. Rach left in 2009 
to start a family and went on to play with Rochester until 
2013. She had a pretty successful year with the U/17s 
group last year and hopes to go further this year. 

15 & Under: Narelle Bacon 

Assistant Coach: Laura Byrnes Smith 

Narelle has been involved with the LBU family for many 
years as a player, coach & parent. Narelle has coached 
both senior & junior teams and has had great success 
with our 15 & under winning 3 consecutive premierships in 
2012, 13 & 14. In 2019 Narelle and daughter Stacy 
coached the 15 & Under to another premiership. LBU is 
lucky to again have Narelle in charge teaching our young 
talent. Narelle's experience & knowledge together with her 
passion for the game will ensure our junior players have a 
solid foundation to build on in their future netball careers.  

13 & Under: Melissa Haines 

Assistant Coach: Cheslea Hicks. 

Mel has been apart of LBU since 2002 and has loved 
every minute. Mel has previously co-coached D Primary in 
2016 where they came runners-up in the Lightning 
Premiership and has played 150 games for LBU. Mel is a 
badged umpire who enjoys mentoring junior umpires. Mel 
started her netball in Rochester and has several best & 

fairest for LBU. Mel's netball experience, energy and 
infectious personality will ensure our kittens get a good 
netball grounding whilst having plenty of fun.  

Pictured L - R: 
Melissa Haines (13 & Under), 

Laura Byrnes Smith (Assistant 15 & Under), 
Narelle Bacon (15 & Under), Rachael Major (17 & Under), 

Shelby Stone (Assistant 17 &Under), 
Amber Sullivan (Assistant B Squad), 

Emma Clark (B Squad) and Jess Hardess (A Squad) 
Absent: Chelsea Hicks (Assistant 13 & Under) and 

Vanessa Byrnes Smith (Assistant A Squad). 
 

Congratulations and Best Wishes to all our coaches 
for a very successful and fun season.  

 

Auskick & Net Set Go: 

After much success from previous years, Dean Mitchell 
will be taking control of Auskick for the year 2022 and 
Anita Livsey will take on Net Set Go again helping the 
future of our club rise to be superstars. She will be ably 
supported by our amazing A Squad coach Jessie 
Hardess. 

These guys have done a wonderful job volunteering their 
time to help keep the programs running for our budding 
LBUFNC superstars. HOWEVER - obviously the more 
hands on deck makes lighter work for all so if you would 
be keen to help out 
please get in touch. 

More details of when 
both of these will be 
kicking off will be 
coming shortly.  
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Football 
 
U/18S Football 
White Hills defeated LBU 
8-5-63 to 4-5-29 
Goal Kickers: 
Baxter Anderson 2, Cooper Mitchell 1, Finn Palmer 1. 
Awards: 
Bowden Stone, Kalani Dunstan, Baxter Anderson, Jai 
Milligan, Cody Betts 
 
Reserves Football  
White Hills defeated LBU 
20-13-133 to 1-3-9 
Goal Kicker: 
B Phillips 
Awards: 
S Trice (Hip Pocket - mug & socks), J Dalziel (Hip Pocket 
- towel), J Felmingham (National Hotel), J Maddison 
(Roma Pizza), J Griggs (Snap Fitness). 
 
Seniors Football 
LBU defeated White Hills 
20-12-132 to 9-9-63 
Goal Kickers: 
6 A McMahon, 3 J Collins, 3 B Fulford, 3 R Woodland, 2 T 
Phillips, 1 Jarod Bacon, 1 J Howlett, 1 T Leech. 
Awards: 
A McMahon (mug and voucher FITMOB), T Phillips (Work 
Locker towel), J Wolfe ( Hip Pocket - towel), S Brentnall 
(Roma Pizza), F Monahan (Moama Bakery). 
 
 
 
 
 

Netball 
 
U/13s Netball 
Didn't have a game. 
 
U/15s Netball 
LBU defeated White Hills -- 53 to 11 
Awards: 
BOG Kasey Stone (Moama Bakery) and Coaches 
Jamison Knight (KFC) 
 
U/17s Netball 
LBU defeated White Hills -- 54 to 32 
Awards: 
BOG Tilly Candy (Roma Pizza) and Coaches Brodie 
Jardine (Sherondipity Yoga) 
 
B Reserve Netball 
White Hills defeated LBU -- 46 to 14 
Awards: 
BOG - Jude Elliot and Coaches - Samantha Niven 
 
B Grade Netball 
White Hills defeated LBU -- 46 to 27 
Awards: 
BOG - Beth Howlett and Coaches - Melanie McNair 
 
A Reserve Netball 
White Hills defeated LBU -- 55 to 28 
Awards: 
BOG - Laura Byrnes Smith and Coaches - Sarah Jones 
 
A Grade Netball 
White Hills defeated LBU -- 61 to 41 
Awards: 
BOG - Tracey Odgen (Hip Pocket) and Coaches - Abi 

Sergienko (Blossom and Co) 

 
ROUND ONE - LBU VS WHITE HILLS 

100 GAME MILESTONE 
 
Congratulations to one of our senior football captains 
and local boy, Jarrod Bacon, in playing 100 games for 
LBUFNC this weekend in round one vs White Hills. 
Fortunately we are able to celebrate this milestone as it 
was cut short last year by the immediate ending of the 
season. Well done Jarrod!  
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 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre 

  Nicole Hocking Podiatrist 
     9.30 - 4.30. - Bush Nursing Centre. 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Men’s Shed 
    10:00 am - 12:00 pm 
     Phone  0499 170 329 

 Dr. Patrick Nzegwu 
     9.30 am - 5.00 pm 
    Bush Nursing  Centre 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Ladies Social Bowls 
    Names to be in by  9.45am 
    for 10:15 am start 
 
 

 

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre. 

  Tai Chi  
    4:30– 5:30 pm Bush Nursing Centre 
    $8 per session, with Fay Sizeland 

 Lockington Playgroup  
    10:00am -  1:00pm 
    (not during school holidays) 
    St. James  Church Hall. 
    Enquiries: Bethany: 0429 636 578    

  

 
 

 Social Activity Day 
     10am - Bush Nursing Centre 
     Phone: 1300 488 226  

 Men’s Shed 
     By appointment 
     Phone: 0499 170 329 

 Ladies Social Badminton 
    9:30am - Bamawm Sports Centre. 
    Enquiries: 0458 548 622 

 

 

  Bingo  7:15 pm - St. Joseph’s Hall     
    Campaspe St, Rochester. 

Bank Trading Hours 
 
Mondays, Tuesdays & Wednesdays - 10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Thursdays & Fridays - 9.30 am to 12 noon, 12.45 pm to 4.00 pm 

 

MONDAYS 

TUESDAYS 

WEDNESDAYS 

THURSDAYS 

SATURDAYS 

April 
 
Saturday 16 
HDFNL Round 2 
LBU v Heathcote 
 

Sunday 17 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Fenton & Les 
 

Monday 18 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 
10:15am 
 

Wednesday 20 
Action Club Activity Night at Club  
Rooms (Phone 0428 844 489 or 
0409 259 723 for details) 
 
Saturday 23 
HDFNL Round 3 
Letichville Gunbower v LBU 
 
Sunday 24 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Beryl & Garry 
Locky Clickers Club 
1pm @ Ciurleo’s Ice-cream & Waffles (TBC) 
 
Monday 25 
LOCKY NEWS TYPING DAY 
Closing time for articles/adverts 
10:00am (earlier if possible 
 
Bamawm CWA - 10:30am 
Locky Business Centre 
 
Heritage Complex Meeting  
7:30pm at the Complex 
 
Wednesday 27 
Lockington Lions Club Business Meeting  
7:30pm Heritage Centre 

Saturday 30 
HDFNL Round 4 
LBU v Huntly 
 

May 
 
Sunday 1 
Pine Grove Gun Club Simulated 
Field & Game 
 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Joe & Julie 
 
Wednesday 4 
Action Club Dinner 
7:30pm Club Rooms 
 
Saturday 7 
HDFNL 
LBU - BYE 
 
Lockington Pony Club Rally 
10:00am Scurrah Reserve (Contact 
Christine Buckley 0400 576 767) 
 
Monday 9 
Heritage Complex Meeting 
7:30pm at the Complex 
 
Wednesday 11 
Lions Club Dinner Meeting 
7:30pm Heritage Centre 
 
Thursday 12 
Milloo CWA - 10:00am 
Milloo Hall 
 
Friday 13 
Social Indoor Bowls 
7:30pm Bamawm Extension Hall 
 
 
 

 

St. Mary’s Op Shop 
 

Mon, Wed, 10am to 2pm  
Thurs  Fri, 10am to 2:30pm 

 

 

 

Lockington 

Library  

 
Tuesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 

 
Wednesday 10.00 am – 5 pm 

 
Thursday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 


